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Event Calendar

April 3rd - Broken Arrow HS - TIC release on the LIR

April 11th - TU420 General Meeting - Kyle Kosovich - Fishing Geography of the Ozarks

April 18th - Tulsa Boys Home - TIC release on the LIR

April 27th - LIR Spring Clean-up

April 25th - Beggs 6th Grade - TIC release on the LIR

If you have a friend who is not a member who might be interested in this information please feel free to forward this issue to your

friend.   Forward this message to a friend.

 

A Message from Your President April General Meeting Features Kyle

Kosovich



Heath Tiefenauer
Hello,

Hello and welcome to the April edition of

Streamline.  Our Newsletter has lots of great

content this month, thank you for subscribing.

We hope you had the opportunity to join us for the

Fly Fishing Film Tour in March.  This year was

another great event.  We’d like to thank everyone

who came and supported the club as well as all the

volunteers who helped make this another great

event for our group.  Watch for more!

In April we continue many of our programs.  TIC is

in full swing and the fry releases have been a lot of

fun for the students and our volunteers.  Fly Tying

with Phil continues at Backwoods.  We have a great

new speaker lined up for our general meeting on

the 11th.  Kyle Kosovich will present on the

seasons, fish and food of trout, smallmouth and

other fish of the Ozarks.   April 27th brings us our

annual River Clean Up.  This event was scheduled

earlier in the month but has been moved to avoid

any holiday conflicts.  See our Events section for

details, we’ll see you there.

Tight Lines,

Heath Tiefenauer

President of Oklahoma Trout Unlimited & Tulsa Fly

Fishers

Trout In the Classroom Releases

Near Completion

The TU/TFF General Meeting will be held on April  11th. 

We are proud to have Kyle Kosovich as guest speaker

who will present "Fishing Geography of the Ozarks - The

Seasons, Fish and Food of Trout"

Kyle Kosovich grew up only a mile from both the North

Fork of the White River and the Bryant Creek – two of the

best float fishing streams in Missouri. He began his fly

fishing and fly tying early at age 12. It was in these rivers

that Kyle learned to take rainbows, browns, smallmouth

by fly and catch channel cat and flathead catfish during

summer nights. 

Kyle receive his BS and MS in Fish and Wildlife Biology

Degree from Missouri State University. There he gained

insight into the workings of a river ecosystem.  Along the

way Kyle has worked under a number of organizations in

the outdoor field. He has been an owner and fly fishing

guide for Longboat Outfitters, taught at Missouri State

University and Ozark Technical Community College, and

worked for Missouri Conservation Department leading

fishing clinics and stream sampling crews around the

state. He currently works as Project Manager for

Environmental Works Inc.

Join us on Thursday, April 11th for the presentation and to

ask questions.

Trout Unlimited Chapter 420 and Tulsa Fly Fishers  meet

at Hardesty Public Library, 8316 E 93rd St Tulsa on the

east side of Memorial Dr and one block north of the Creek

Turnpike. Doors open at 6 pm (open discussion and

questions) and admission is free. Raffle and door prizes

are presented at the end of the meeting.

 Raffle Prize For April



                Pryor 3rd Grade TIC fingerling release

          Casting instructions at Pryor fingerling release

Additional releases are scheduled throughout April

which is National Volunteer Month.. We will need

volunteers to help with these events on the Lower

Illinois River. If you would like to help with the

release, fly casting, fly tying or aquatic insect

collecting, please contact Scott Hood. 

The schools and the date of their

fingerling release include:

April 18 - Tulsa Boys Home

April 25 - Beggs 6th grade

May 8 - Tulsa Street School

We have received several tank requests for the fall

of 2019 … if you would like to donate in support of a

tank, please send a tax deductible donation marked

for 'Trout In The Classroom' to OKLAHOMA TROUT

UNLIMITED # 420, P.O. Box 54108, Tulsa, OK

74155.

Anyone interested in learning more about the TIC

program should look at the web

site: www.troutintheclassroom.org . Those who wish

to follow along with local activities should check the

closed Facebook group. TULSA AREA TROUT IN

THE CLASSROOM

Scott Hood

The raffle prize for April’s General Meeting will be an 8' 6"

6wt L.L. Bean Fly Rod Combo Outfit. Everything you need

to take out of the package and start fishing (except a few

flies).

Outings

April 27th - LIR cleanup 

Loc: Upper parking lot of the Powerhouse at LIR

Time: 9:00 am

Agenda: Clean-up until lunch at 11:30. 

In April we’ll be giving back to our Homewater with a

clean-up event at the Lower Illinois River on April 27th. 

April brings warmer weather and there’s always plenty of

trash to be picked up. OKC’s 89’er chapter will join us.

We’ll collect trash for several hours in the morning, enjoy

a freshly grilled lunch at 11:30 and spend the afternoon

fishing the freshly cleaned waters of the Lower Illinois

River. Please join us at the upper parking lot of the



OKTU420

Adult and Youth Ed Coordinator

Fly of the Month

Local Tiers Local Patterns:
March is a month many a fisherman gets a serious

itch for a fishing trip and in Oklahoma, the trout

fishing can be as good as it gets. The weather can

be spotty to downright wet and nasty and our warm

water fisheries are not yet productive. However

March is arguably the best month on the Lower

Illinois to catch dozens of trout in a trip. Even better,

those gray overcast days will likely find the March

Brown mayflies emerging in abundance.

This month’s pattern is a March Brown

Comparadun. I tie this for the specific conditions on

the LIR, a sporadic hatch on relatively quiet water

with hatchery fish aggressively feeding. This sounds

easy, but you will likely find no particular feeding

lane or pattern, so at best, you can target a single

fish cruising along and cast out in front of it. This fly

is an emerger pattern that can stand a good

dunking, and will even pop back to the surface after

being pulled under. What more could you want?

More about that later.

Tying a March Brown Comparadun/Emerger

This is one of the simpler dry flies to tie, provided

one gets the materials and the measurements

about right. Fortunately, the shank of a standard 10

or 12 regular dry fly hook provides an easy measure

for both the length of the wing and the tail.

The thread is also used as the ribbing, so pick a

color that goes well with brown or tan body dubbing.

I use a heavier thread, usually 140 denier. A heavier

Powerhouse below the dam on April 27th at 9AM. We'll

disperse to various parts of the river for the clean-up

effort. Lunch will be served at 11:30 in the Watts Area

parking lot. To help us plan for this event, please RSVP

using the link on outings page of TU420.com. See you

there!

Contact: Heath for information:

Heath Tiefenauer at TU420outings@gmail.com 

Youth And Adult Education

Upcoming Classes

Backwoods at The Farm - Fly Tying Lessons

2019 General Meeting Schedule
Only two meeting and presentations remain this Spring of
2019.  If you have a topic you would like to present or
would like to have presented starting in September,
please contact Pat at  pat@cimtel.net.
April 11th - Kyle Kosovich - "Fishing Geography of the
Ozarks - The Seasons, Fish and Food of Trout"

May 9th - Well known guide Matt Milner presents
- "Arkansas' Best Early Summer Fly Fishing"

2019 Conservation Issues

Oklahoma legislators will be voting within days on two key

bills that will greatly affect the future of our rivers. We

STRONGLY ENCOURAGE YOU TO CALL AND EMAIL

YOUR LEGISLTORS now to state your opinion and

protect our rivers.  

 

Trout Unlimited Chapter 420 supports House Bill HB1403

- The Instream Flow Bill

HB1403, the Instream Flow bill, is one of the best bills

ever introduced for our rivers and the LIR. It has passed

the House but, the battle is not over, we've got to get it

passed in the OK Senate with your help. We’ve been

fighting for this bill for a long time and now the vote is only

5 days away.  Call your Senator now.

About HB1403:

HB1403 DIRECTS THE OKLAHOMA WATER

RESOURCES BOARD TO DETERMINE AND MONITOR

Date: 16th 
Time: 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm
Location: The Farm at 51st & Sheridan Rd
Cost: Free



thread is needed to firmly cinch down the short

straight coastal deer body hair that forms the wing. I

use moose mane for the tail because of the

stiffness of the guard hairs, but any other stiff hair

should work as well.

Secure the thread slightly forward of the hook shank

midpoint. For a size 12 fly, a cleaned and stacked

bunch of deer hair about the volume of a number 2

pencil works for the wing. For the wing

measurement, grab the deer hair with your thumb

and index finger with the hair sticking out the length

of the hook shank. Position the base of the hairs

slightly forward of the midpoint of the hook, leaving

sufficient space for dubbing in front of the wing.

Cinch the hair down with 3 or 4 increasingly tight

loops until the hair tips flair around the hook shank.

Continue to hold the hair butts on top of the hook. 

Don’t worry about the hair tips spinning around the

hook, you will pull them back to the top of the hook

later. When the hair is secure, trim the hair butts at

an angle so that they taper to the hook bend. Don’t

cut the butts off too short as they are critical for the

action of the fly.

Now pull the forward part of the wing to the top of

the hook and build a tight dam of thread to help hold

the wing in a vertical position. I usually find I have a

few errant hairs that are too long, or will not lie with

the rest of the hair. This is a good time to trim those

hairs out of the way and finish positioning the wing

to the top of the hook. You don’t have to set the

wing quite yet, but it should have a definite upward

profile as you see in the picture below.

INSTREAM FLOWS FOR TREASURED STREAMS AND

PRESERVE WATER FLOW AMOUNTS TO PROTECT

AND CONSERVE FISH, WILDLIFE AND RECRATION. IT

ALSO DIRECTS THE Oklahoma Water Resources Board

TO DEVELOP LONG-TERM PROTECTIONS FOR

OKLAHOMA RIVERS AND STREAMS. Oklahoma is the

only western state that does not have critical instream

flow planning and protection. HB1403 will protect our

rivers and fisheries.   

TU420 Opposes Senate Bill SB1003 Environmental Audit

Privilege Law.

SB 1003 Allows corporations a free “pollution pass”

forever at the expense of our rivers.

We urge you to oppose SB1003.  This bill would allow

polluting companies to simply fill out a form making all

pollution “secret” and forever sealing their records, no

matter how bad, from the public, rural water boards and

our judicial system.  It eliminates any penalties or fines

against all “privileged polluting companies”.  It also has a

gag provision for legal action against our own state

employees.  The bill threaten our rivers, was not

developed in Oklahoma, is overreaching, blinds the public

to pollution and should not pass. SB1003 is one of the

worst bills we have ever seen. It needs to be voted down

by our OK House of Representatives. Don’t give

corporations a free pass to pollute our great state, call

you House Representative now.  

Find your Oklahoma legislator here

now  http://www.oklegislature.gov/FindMyLegislature.aspx

 Pat Daly

Conservation Chair

Support Conservation for Oklahoma

Waters

 

Ten Ways You Can Contribute

1. Join local chapter of Trout Unlimited or Fly Fishers



Clean and stack a smaller amount of stiff hair for

the tail. Once again, the length of the hook is about

the right length for the tail. In this case, hold the

clump of hair in the opposite direction, tie in at the

bend of the hook, and trim the excess butts back to

the base of the wing. Use the thread to form a

smooth and even taper, blending the butts from the

wing and the tail together. At this point I thoroughly

coat the deer hear body with Sally Hansen’s clear

nail polish. When this dries, you have basically build

a dry fly with a deer hair bobber hidden in the taper

of the body sealed with cement. The hidden bobber

is the secret sauce that allows the fly to “Re-

emerge” once it is pulled under. Sometimes the fly

will pop back up through the surface film, but just as

often it gets stuck below the surface, which is a big

part of the pattern’s effectiveness.

Give the body a minute or so to dry, and then begin

wrapping a very light dubbing noodle from the wing

toward the tail in touching turns. 

From the tail, bring the bare thread forward for a bit

of a ribbed look. Now you can add a thin dubbing

noodle in front of the wing, holding the wing back

and spreading it like a parasol towards the back of

the hook. The dubbing should finish the positioning

of the wing, which should be stand up to a vertical,

tent style while in the vise.  Move the thread forward

and whip finish to complete the fly.

Contact a TU420 member, FFI member or visit

our website to learn about upcoming events, outings and

activities where you can become involved.

FFI's Online Learning Center

Want to learn the elements of fly fishing? FFI has a
downloadable 118 page document that "provides a
student with a comprehensive understanding of fly fishing
skills to begin their lifelong learning of fly fishing". The
document includes just about everything you might want
to know about fly fishing from equipment to fish behavior.
It truely is a comprehensive guide to fly fishing. This
educational opportunity is available on the FFI website
located here.

While you are there, check out FFI's other educational
programs on fly fishing, fly tying, fly casting and
conservation. The Learning Center focuses on
educational and instructional programs for all fly fishers at
all skill levels. 

If you are not familiar with FFI, visit their
website: flyfishersinternational.org and see how you can
become involved in this fly fishing organization whose
focus is on conservation, education and sense of
community. 

 

International...or both.

2. Become a Tank Leader for Trout In The

Classroom.

3. Volunteer for a Veteran Event.

4. Write your Legislators on Conservation issues.

5. Buy raffle tickets & win prizes at chapter meetings.

6. Teach fly fishing/casting/fly tying at TU420 event.

7. Donate good stuff to TU420 Loan & Learn

Program.

8. Volunteer for trash cleanup days.

9. Bring a friend fishing to a Club Outing.

10. Donate to the Kids Fishing Program Tulsa Trout

Pond.



Before fishing the fly, coat thoroughly with silicone

oil or paste, folding back the wing in the shape of a

mayfly wing.

I fish the finished fly aggressively with a tight line. 

In my experience, I often get a bump instead of a

take. In that instance, I pull the fly underwater with a

short jerk or two. Often the same fish will come

back and take the fly submerged below in the

surface film.

Sometimes there is more dunking than drifting, and

this is where the buoyancy in the deer hair bobber

keeps the fly near the surface in “Emerger” mode.

This may already be familiar if you fish the

Crackleback pattern, which is the only other trout fly

I can think of designed to be fished both on top, and

under the water in the same cast. After you catch a

few dozen fish, this fly can look pretty rough, but is

still effective. While not Catskill style of dry fly

fishing, it is loads of fun and works well on our local

waters.

Tight Lines,

-Kelly

Author Kelly Brown will be documenting the basics

of fly tying and his general thoughts on fly fishing

in the coming months. If you see him at the next

General Meeting, be sure to thank him for putting

this project together.

 Mark Your Calendar For These Coming Events!!

  

  May 8th - TIC fingerling release - Tulsa Street School 

  May 9th - TU420 General Meeting - Matt Milner - " Arkansas Best Early Summer Fly Fishing"
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  May 18th - Orvis Fly Fishing 101

  June 8th - TU420/TFF Picnic and Pawhuska fishing event

  

   "Streamline" is published on the first of the month about a week before the next general meeting.

If you have content ideas, comments, complaints or suggestions please contact the Editor: Jim Mathewson at Tel: (918)
346-3093 or Email: jmathewson3@cox.net 


